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Taxpayer Identification Number: 

Form: 
990 

Contact Numbers: 
Telephone: 
Fax: 

We have enclosed a copy of our report of examination explaining why we believe 
revocation of your exempt status under section 501 (c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code 
(Code) is necessary. 

If you accept our findings, take no further action. We will issue a final revocation letter. 

If you do not agree with our proposed revocation, you must submit to us a written 
request for Appeals Office consideration within 30 days from the date of this letter to 
protest our decision. Your protest should include a statement of the facts, the 
applicable law, and arguments in support of your position. 

An Appeals officer will review your case. The Appeals office is independent of the 
Director, EO Examinations. The Appeals Office resolves most disputes informally and 
promptly. The enclosed Publication 3498, The Examination Process, and Publication 
892, Exempt Organizations Appeal Procedures for Unagreed Issues, explain how to 
appeal an Internal Revenue Service (IRS) decision. Publication 3498 also includes 
information on your rights as a taxpayer and the IRS collection process. 

You may also request that we refer this matter for technical advice as explained in 
Publication 892. If we issue a determination letter to you based on technical advice, no 
further administrative appeal is available to you within the IRS regarding the issue that 
was the subject of the technical advice. 
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If we do not hear from you within 30 days from the date of this letter, we will process 
your case based on the recommendations shown in the report of examination. If you do 
not protest this proposed determination within 30 days from the date of this letter, the 
IRS will consider it to be a failure to exhaust your available administrative remedies. 
Section 7428(b)(2) of the Code provides, in part: "A declaratory judgment or decree 
under this section shall not be issued in any proceeding unless the Tax Court, the 
Claims Court, or the District Court of the United States for the District of Columbia 
determines that the organization involved has exhausted its administrative remedies 
within the Internal Revenue Service." We will then issue a final revocation letter. We 
will also notify the appropriate state officials of the revocation in accordance with section 
6104(c) of the Code. 

You have the right to contact the office of the Taxpayer Advocate. Taxpayer Advocate 
assistance is not a substitute for established IRS procedures, such as the formal 
appeals process. The Taxpayer Advocate cannot reverse a legally correct tax 
determination, or extend the time fixed by law that you have to file a petition in a United 
States court. The Taxpayer Advocate can, however, see that a tax matter that may not 
have been resolved through normal channels gets prompt and proper handling. You 
may call toll-free 1-877-777-4778 and ask for Taxpayer Advocate Assistance. If you 
prefer, you may contact your local Taxpayer Advocate at: 

Taxpayer Advocate 

If you have any questions, please call the contact person at the telephone number 
shown in the heading of this letter. If you write, please provide a telephone number and 
the most convenient time to call if we need to contact you. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

Sincerely, 

Betty A. McClernan 
Acting, Director, EO Examinations 

Enclosures: 
Publication 892 
Publication 3498 
Report of Examination 
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